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CONCEPT PAPER 

The Society of Asian Civilizations Pakistan was established on 23 rd March, 2000 the Republic 
Day ofPakistan by Professor Emeritus Dr. Ahmad Hasan Dani, a scholar of international fame in 
the fields of culture, civilization, archaeology and history. It is a non-political Society. The aims 

and objectives of the Society are to organize national and international conferences, seminars, 
symposia, talks and lecture series to advance its sole goal of promoting academic, cultural and 
research-oriented activities in the country and abroad. 

In pursuance of the stated goal of the Society, it intend to organize an International Conference 
on the topic of "PAKISTAN's PLURALISTIC CULTURAL VALUES of PEACE, 
TOLERENCE and LOVE" 

If we cast a cursory look on the prevailing scenario in the world, we shall find two kinds of 
Societies over the globe. On the one hand, there are Societies with monolithic and fascist 
tendencies which are, in fact, closed Societies, establishing supremacy and hegemony over 
others. Contrary to that, the other kind of Society are pluralist ones which are open and generally 

tolerant ones, believing in power-sharing and prone to new ideas. These Societies welcome 
socio-political and economic changes over the globe. 

In the South Asian subcontinent, during the freedom movement, All India Muslim League and 
its leadership, particularly Quaid-i-Azam Mohammad Ali linnah advocated the cause of 
establishing a pluralist polity in India with constitutional protection to the minorities. He was the 
chainpion of Hindu-Muslim unity. Mohammad Ali linnah, a brilliant barrister with impeccable 
anti-colonial credentials, successfully promoted a compromise package for the future 
constitution of independent sovereign state of united India in the form of Lucknow Pact. 

Unfortunately, in 1928, the Indian National Congress went back on its commitment and adopted 
the Nehru Report, recommending'of a highly centralized polity with the absolute domination of 



Hindu community. Disappointed by the narrow-mindedness, parochial approach and vested 
interest of Hindutva, Quaid-i-Azam was compelled to expose and challenge the clandestine 
designs of Indian National Congress to impose supremacy of Hindu majority in the post
independent British India. When Indian National Congress refused to establish a pluralist 
Society in united India as envisioned Quaid-i-Azam and endeavored to deny just treatment to 
Muslim minority, Quaid-i-Azam demanded a separate homeland for the Muslims ofIndia where 
they can practice their religion independently and model their lives according to their choice and 
willingness. 

After the emergence of Pakistan on 141h August, 1947, the Founder of Pakistan promised a 
pluralist Society in the newly independent state of Pakistan. His address to the Constituent 
Assembly of Pakistan on 11 August, 1947adequately vindicates his vision to establish a pluralist 
Pakistan where all citizens in the state are to have equal rights and obligations without any 
discrimination on the basis of religion, cast, creed or color. He said: 

"You may belong to any religion, caste or creed - that has nothing to do with the business 
of the State. We are starting with the fundamental principle that we are all citizens, and 

equal citizens of one State", * 

Keeping in view Quaid's dream of pluralist Pakistan, the Society of Asian Civilizations Pakistan 
intends to organize this intemationalcconference and invites scholars from all over Pakistan and 
abroad to share their views on the topic. 

For convenience of the scholars, main theme of the conference has been divided into sub-themes 
in the following 04 academic sessions: 

Academic Session-I: SPIRIT of ISLAM: PEACE, UNIVERSALITY and Co-EXISTENCE 
Academic Session-II: MUSLIM RULE in SOUTH ASIA: DEVELOPMENT of 

PLURALISTIC CULTURE 
Academic Session-III: ROLE of SUFIS in PROMOTING SOCIAL HARMONY 
Academic Session-IV: NON
VIOLENT DEMOCRATIC IDEALS of FOUNDING FATHER 

QUAID-I-AZAM MOHAMMAD ALI JINNAH 

*Jinnah Papers, Vol. VI, pp. 446-450. 




